
 

 

 
 
 

 
NOTICE  

 
No Masters Sitting at Specific Supreme Court Registries  

from December 1, 2022 to January 31, 2023 

Because winter weather can cause dangerous conditions for travel, Masters chambers will be 
reduced at the following registries between December 1, 2022 and January 31, 2023: 

• Dawson Creek,  
• Fort St. John,  
• Nelson,  
• Quesnel,  
• Rossland,  
• Smithers, and  
• Williams Lake.  

Any urgent matters in Masters chambers during this time period will either be heard remotely 
by a master using MS Teams video or by a judge sitting in that location. Counsel/parties 
should contact Supreme Court Scheduling at the file registry to arrange for a hearing. Parties 
applying for a remote hearing must do so by requisition. 

THE FOREGOING IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE. ANY UPDATED DIRECTIONS WILL BE 
POSTED ON THE COURT’S WEBSITE. 

Dated November 15, 2022 at Vancouver, British Columbia 

By Direction of Chief Justice Christopher E. Hinkson 
Supreme Court of British Columbia  
 


